

March 8, 2017

Ontario Energy Board
Attention: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary
2300 Yonge Street
P.O. Box 2319
27th Floor
Toronto ON M4P IE4

Dear Ms. Walli,

Re: Rideau St. Lawrence Distribution Inc.

EB-2015-0100 – Request for Extension

Rideau St. Lawrence Distribution Inc. ("RSL") has been working to complete its response to Board Staff, VECC, and SEC's interrogatory questions. In addition to the questions, RSL is required to update all of the Cost of Service models to reflect 2016 actual amounts, which is a significant task. Unfortunately, RSL is unable to meet the deadline of March 9, 2017.

RSL respectfully requests an extension until March 24, 2017, and will make every effort to file its responses and models before that date.

RSL regrets any inconvenience that this delay may cause, and appreciates the understanding of Board Members, Board Staff, VECC, and SEC in this matter.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter Soules, CPA, CMA

Chief Financial Officer